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Chinese Bible School  
MONTHLY REPORT—June 2023 

We are thrilled to share with you the highlights of our recent mission trip to Malaysia 

and Taiwan in June. While we had scheduled speaking engagements, we also focused 

on meaningful visitations during our journey. 

The gospel meetings at the Skudai church of Christ in Malaysia took place on the 

evenings of June 2-4. During the days, we had the privilege of visiting several non-

Christians. Among them were a mother and son who had been engaged in a study of 

the book of Revelation with a "teacher" from Korea online. They were captivated by 

the concept of premillennialism and the intricate interpretations of the "signs" in 

Revelation. However, by presenting them with the truth from other books of the 

Bible, we were able to persuade them to delve deeper into their study by watching 

video lessons from the Chinese Bible School. We admire their open minds and 

sincerely pray that God blesses their hearts to accept the truth when they discover it. 

A dedicated worker at the Skudai congregation, sister Kelly, excels at connecting 

with individuals interested in a Bible study. She arranged for us to visit with her 

former boss, who had previously managed a pig trading business, but was grappling 

with guilt associated with animal slaughter, being influenced by Buddhist teachings. 

It was a tremendous opportunity to introduce him to the God of the Bible and teach 

him about His allowances. After his conscience was enlightened by the Word of God, 

we spent an additional 30 minutes watching the Chinese video "Where Do We Go 

When We Die?" He honestly shared that he needed to weigh the cost before making a 

decision to embrace Christianity. We sincerely hope and pray for the day when he 

will embrace the faith. 

During the Asian Chinese Bible Lectureship held in Kuala Lumpur on June 8-10, we 

distributed 15 military-grade hard drives containing Chinese videos to individuals, 

congregations, and institutions from China, Malaysia, Singapore, and Taiwan. The 

demand was overwhelming, requiring careful consideration of where the hard drives 

should be allocated. One hard drive was given to an individual from China whom I 

had never met. She and her husband have tirelessly spread the gospel of Christ for 

many decades, even enduring imprisonment. Her request was to receive a hard drive 

that she could duplicate and distribute to thousands of people in China. Her boldness 

in the face of persecution for the sake of Christ has been truly inspiring, motivating 

us to continue our efforts to spread the good news. 

We express our heartfelt gratitude to brother Jerry and sister Tracy, who graciously 

accompanied us on a long journey from Hualian to Hengchun, Taiwan. After four 

years of separation, we were finally able to visit our dear sister-in-Christ. The five-

and-a-half-hour drive each way, along with the few hours we spent together, was 

absolutely worthwhile. She said, “Sister Yolanda, the hug you gave me when you 

were leaving the other day touched me to the core!...I have been away from God's 

embrace for so many years, and I have been through a lot of things! Thank you for 

not giving up on me! I know God has never given up on me either!” We pray that the 

love of God continues to envelop her and she will remain faithful to the Lord.  


